Regular Board Meeting 
September 14, 2020
President Roseth called the meeting to order at 5 p.m.
Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Kevin Mortenson, Sheryl Narva, Erika Kessel, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Attorney Radcliffe & Village officer 
Visitors:  Bob Hulett, Eric Lofgren, Erica Kraemer, Brandon Lofgren & Mindy Hess
Minutes:  L. Lythjohan made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd K. Mortenson, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  
Tom Hebert-Encompass Insurance: Cancelled for tonight and will reschedule for November.
Eric Lofgren: Discussed the issue with semi-truck parking in the village and an idea to help with the problem.  There is no good parking spot for an over the road truck driver in our village and by adding some more base to the Hanson Street addition we could essentially have 4 spots that semis could pay for permitted parking. Gravel will be needed up to the village lot for 60 feet wide, 228 feet long and estimated price is $9698.00 for the 746 ton.  After discussion the following motion was made:  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the Hanson street extension for semi parking; 60 feet wide and permit parking for 4 semis @ $400 per year per semi, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Officer’s Report:  No officer present.  The patrol log and monthly report were emailed to the clerk and sent in the trustee’s packet. The monthly report will be filed with the minutes.  
Maintenance Report:  Brandon Risch
· Got signs for ATV/UTV; ordered them from the prison for cheaper price.
· Haven’t quite figured out how to utilize Riverfront Park yet for our Xmas decorations but looking to try and do a drive through display; posts could be placed along walking trail.  Lumber is expensive right now and electrical would also have to be placed in a couple of spots; more information to follow next month.
Library Report:  Mindy Hess was present and the report will be filed with the minutes. 
Park & Rec: Mara Peterson was not present and no report.
Finance/Personnel:  The clerk Wendy Bue handed her letter of resignation to the trustees.  Discussion for a meeting took place and will be September 28 at 5:00 p.m. to discuss budget & resignation.

Ordinance:  S. Roseth stated that we already have adopted the state statues for ATV/UTV use the village just needs to post signage also have to contact Leif Olson about working with County Board to open sections of County Roads N & P for use in & out of Taylor.
Public Services:  L. Lythjohan asked the President why he hasn’t contacted Leif Olson Town of Springfield President to discuss the issues that have been brought forth from numerous people the complaints against our fire department.  The President did state he talked with Leif Olson about the subject.  

Brandon Lofgren is also here tonight to discuss some issues within the department and his resignation (filed with minutes) from the Fire department treasurer position which he has never even seen a checkbook, bank statement or anything, that stuff is not even at the fire department its at the Fire Chief’s house.  There was a lot of discussion and questions about the way the fire department is conducting business and the following motion was made to further investigate the alleged allegations:  E. Kessel made a motion to request a financial & inventory audit of the Taylor Fire Department & Taylor Firemen’s Association, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  Fire District members will need to be contacted and a meeting will need to be held to address the issues and motion for audit.
Clerk’s Report:  W. Bue
· Someone contacted Bob about the old rolls of floor canvas at the auditorium and if the village would be interested in selling them.  Have to list them for sale on sealed bids.

· The clerk has been receiving inquires about when the gyms might re-open. Discussed the issues with COVID and guidelines will need to be followed to minimize the risk.  S. Narva made a motion to re-open gyms with the mandate of the following conditions: masks are needed; sanitizing of equipment, tables, chairs, kitchen, etc. a must after use & no unattended children, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  E. Kessel made the motion to approve the treasurer’s report as received, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 12,003.14; Water $ 5,707.78 & Sewer $ 9,867.55   E. Kessel made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd K. Mortenson, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
New Business:
Street Use Permit:  S. Roseth has been approached about having a FUN DAY on Main Street in Taylor either October 17 or 24th and closing Main Street from 2nd to 3rd and close the alley at Kelly Street.  More information at next month’s board meeting. 
Operator’s License:   Received one (1) application:  Samantha Amundson.  The trustees received a copy of the application.     C. Rose made a motion to approve the operator license, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Temporary Dumpster Permits:  Discussed the four (4) permits authorized by the village clerk.

Driveway Permits:  Discussed the two (2) driveway permits authorized by the Public Works Director.
Building Permit:  Received two applications for building permits:  Bob Clemmerson 633 4th Street addition to garage & Mike Koxlien 541 Pine Street for a breezeway.   E. Kessel made a motion to approve the two (2) building permits, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 
L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, 2nd D. Linberg, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
September 14, 2020[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

